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Newlin Township  

Board of Supervisors 
Meeting Minutes 

 
December 12, 2016 

 
Call to Order:  The monthly Board of Supervisors meeting of Monday, December 12, 
2016, convened at 8:00 p.m. at the Lenfest Center, Cannery Road, Coatesville, PA.  
Present were Chair, Janie Baird, Bill Kelsall, Bob Pearson, and Secretary, Gail Abel. 
 
Announcement Period: We have been informed by Cedarville Engineering that our          
application for a multi-modal grant for Laurel Rd. from the Commonwealth Financing     
Authority was turned down.  This is the 2nd year that we have tried for this grant.  We are 
still investigating a way forward to repair Laurel Road. 
 
Jerry McCormick inquired about how the grant results are determined. The Board explained 
several of the awards in Chester County were for trails and one for a large intersection.  
Chester County also did not receive the highest funding. 
 
Ben Barnett and Missy Shaffer were unable to be present tonight but have asked us to thank 
Barb Forney and Bob Pearson for all their work and effort in repairing and re-grading the 
lower part of Hilltop View Road and Bob Pearson and the Board for getting the upper     
section of Hilltop View Road paved.  They very much appreciate the improvements. 
 
By way of background, the Chester County Conservation provided a grant to cover a       sig-
nificant portion of the costs involved in the lower part of the road. 
 
Comment Period:  There were no public comments 
 
Minutes:  The minutes of the Board of Supervisor's meeting, held on Monday,  
November 14, 2016 were read and reviewed.  Bill Kelsall made a motion to accept the 
minutes as amended, seconded by Janie Baird . 
 
Financial Report: Read by Gail Abel. Bill Kelsall made a motion to approve the financial 
report, seconded by Janie Baird. 
 
Emergency Services:  
West Bradford Fire Company: October report was received, 29 total calls, zero in Newlin. 
Modena Fire Company: November report was received, 77 total calls, 1 in Newlin. 
Po Mar Lin Fire Company: November report was received, 24 total calls, 1 in Newlin. 
Good Fellowship Ambulance: November report was received showing 3 calls in Newlin. 
Longwood Ambulance: report not received 
 
Right to Know Requests: The Township had one right to know requests since the last 
meeting. 
 
William Freas-Ridings Way-Final Escrow Release: Bill Freas was present to request the 
final escrow for Ridings Way Sub-Division.  A letter of recommendation was received from 
Cedarville Engineering dated October 27, 2016.  Bill Kelsall made a motion to release the 
final escrow as per Cedarville’s instruction, Janie Baird seconded.  




